
EMPOWER
A newsletter for family & friends

Just call us ‘Turnstone’

A message from Executive Director Nancy Louraine. 

An artist’s rendering of the new pediatric-therapy wing.
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I’m sure you’ve noticed the new name and 
look we’ve given this, our quarterly newsletter. 
It’s just one of the big changes going on  
at Turnstone, and I thought this first issue  
of Empower would be a good time to get 
you up to speed.

As the new title and colors might suggest, 
we’re rebranding. We’ve changed so much 
over the years, not just since Turnstone  
was founded as the Society for Crippled 
Children in 1943, but also during the more-
recent years since we moved to our current 
location. So we thought it was time to make 
changes to our image and our message  
that will better reflect who we are today. 

Our programs and services have grown  
and evolved to include people of all 
ages—infants to older adults. We now 
provide early-childhood education for  

kids of all abilities, a broad range of 
therapy, exercise and rehabilitation, early- 
intervention services, daytime activities 
for adults, support groups, sports and 
recreation, equipment loan, residential  
ramp building, and much more. 

Sports is one area in particular in which 
we’ve grown by leaps and bounds. 
Turnstone began offering sports and 
recreation opportunities in the mid-’90s, 
but it’s been during the last few years that 
those programs have really taken off. We’re 
now represented by teams and individuals 
in basketball, soccer, boccia, sled hockey, 
tennis—the list continues to grow. Our 
athletes have made a name for themselves, 
and Turnstone, at the state and national 
levels. As our sports programs have grown, 
so has the number of people who know 
what we’re all about.
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WHAT’S IN A NAME?
And that brings me to our first big 
rebranding change. From now on, just  
call us “Turnstone.” Although we’re still  
a “center for children and adults with 
disabilities,” we’ll be known simply as 
“Turnstone.” We’re recognized nationally 
because of the great success of our sports 
teams. At that level, and even locally, our 
entire name is rarely used.

We’ve also tweaked some of the phrases  
we use to describe our organization.  
Our “rallying cry” is now “Creating 
Possibilities.” Our mission statement  
now reads, “Turnstone provides 
therapeutic, educational, wellness,  
and recreational programs to  
empower people with disabilities.”

In addition, we have a new logo.  
A more abstract way to look at what  
we do, this logo brings to mind a wheel  
that perpetually creates possibilities.  
We adopted the turnstone, an industrious 
little shorebird, as our logo in 1989. The 
turnstone is relentless in its search for 
food, lifting heavy stones with just its 
beak. The turnstone was perfect for us, 
but the truth is that many people didn’t 
make the connection. But don’t worry;  
the turnstone hasn’t flown our coop. 
We’re using an updated, fiercer image  
of the turnstone as the logo for the 
Turnstone Flyers, our sports teams. 

The new color palette we’ve adopted 
gives our brand a fresher, more modern 
look. The tones are “olympic-esque”  
and bright and friendly. 

A LITTLE BIRDIE ALSO TOLD US ...
We didn’t just go off willy-nilly in  
our rebranding plans. We asked our 
constituents, and, then, we listened.  
More than 200 clients and their families 

specialized equipment, and a large area  
to promote gross motor skills. It will be  
a place for therapy, a place to get work 
done. But it will also be a bright, colorful, 
child-oriented place.

This expansion is being made possible  
by very generous contributions from  
the Ian and Mimi Rolland Foundation, 
Madge Rothschild Foundation, English 
Bonter Mitchell Foundation, and  
McMillen Foundation.    
 
A BEAUTIFUL DAY  
IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD 
There’s also going to be another change in 
our neighborhood. Through a bequest left 
to us in 2010, we’ve purchased the two-acre 
parcel that adjoins our property to the 
north. We’re going to remove the existing 
structures, clean up the area, and improve  
the entrance that will give us greater 
visibility along North Clinton Street. 

In another new program here, we’re 
reaching out to veterans organizations  
to see what we can do to promote the 
wellness, fitness, and rehabilitation of 
veterans with disabilities. We want to do 
more for the men and women who have 
made such great sacrifices for our country.

Well, that’s the gist of what’s happening 
here, but stay tuned. We’re halfway through 
our five-year plan, and we’re right on track. 
We’re looking forward to the next couple of 
years with great anticipation and excitement.  
 
I often think about Dr. Robert Kimbrough, 
the namesake of our early-learning center.  
As an orthopedic surgeon, he enhanced  
the lives of countless people. He took that  
to an even higher level through his absolute 
dedication to our organization and to our 
clients. I’m sure that Dr. Kimbrough would  
be so proud of how far we’ve come and 
where we’re headed. 

There are some big changes afoot here for 
sure, but one thing will never change—our 
absolute dedication to empowering and 
promoting the wellness, dignity, and 
independence of our clients. 

If you’d like any more information about  
the big changes here, or about how you  
can help, call us today. But just call  
us Turnstone. 

responded to our recent survey. We also 
consulted our “branding champions,”  
members of the board, staff, and our 
dedicated volunteers. 

The responses to our survey left us  
both humbled and proud. Three  
words resonated in those responses: 
“empower,” “community,” and 
“wellness.” Our clients see Turnstone  
as a community, a family, a place  
where they come for therapeutic 
experiences that foster their  
confidence and independence.

Rebranding is the process of changing 
perceptions, of repositioning yourself  
in the marketplace. For us, it’s also  
a facelift of sorts, bringing a fresher,  
more up-to-date look. However, the  
most exciting upcoming change at 
Turnstone is more concrete. 

Because of the growth of our programs 
and the increasing number of people we 
serve, we’ve run out of space. The most 
pressing concern is that there continues 
to be a long waiting list for pediatric 
therapy. We need more staff in this area, 
but we can’t hire anyone until we have 
enough room for them to work. 

To meet that challenge, our board of 
directors has approved a 10,000-square-
foot expansion to the Dr. Robert 
Kimbrough Early Learning Center. We 
plan to begin construction in August, 
and six months later, move in, begin to 
add new staff, and treat more children.

We’re going to use this new space to 
create a state-of-the-art pediatric-therapy 
center with individual therapy rooms, 

AUGUST 6  
KAYAKING ADVENTURE 

Turnstone and Fort Wayne Parks and 
Recreation are partnering to host a 
Kayaking Adventure for people with 
physical disabilities at Hurshtown  
Reservoir. For more information,  
contact Tina Acosta at (260) 483-2100  
or tina@turnstone.org.

AUGUST 20  
TURNSTONE CRUISE-IN 

Do you have a beautiful hot rod, muscle  
car, classic car, or motorcycle you’d like  
to showcase? Turnstone will hold its first 
Cruise-In on Saturday, August 20, from  
4 to 8 p.m. The cost is $15 and includes  
one Harley and one Corvette raffle  
ticket. There will also be music, food,  
and fun! For more information, contact 
Bethany Clapper at (260) 483-2100  
or bethany@turnstone.org.

 
SEPTEMBER 8  
31ST ANNUAL GOLF OUTING  

Turnstone will host this year’s outing at 
Autumn Ridge Golf Club. Lunch will be 
provided by Classic Café, and hearty 
appetizers will be provided by Club Soda 
after golfers have completed their rounds. 
Contact Bethany Clapper at (260) 483-2100  
or bethany@turnstone.org to register. Sign up 
by July 29 to receive an early-bird discount! 

SEPTEMBER 24  
JOIN TEAM TURNSTONE  

Are you walking, running, or rolling in the 
Fort-4-Fitness? If so, consider joining Team 
Turnstone. Last year, more than 70 people 
joined our team and raised more than 
$11,000. This year, we want 100 people to  
join our team. Anyone raising more than $40 
will receive a Dri-Fit Team Turnstone shirt. 
Contact Jennifer Neher at (260) 483-2100 or 
jennifer@turnstone.org for more information.
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SAVE THE DATE

Nancy  Louraine
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WINNING BIG 
More than 500 people attended this year’s 
Casino Night, making it a huge success! 
This year’s event raised more than $40,000 
in support of Turnstone’s Kimbrough Early 
Learning Center and our sports and 
recreation program. Thank you to our 
sponsors, guests, and the many volunteers 
who make this event possible. Special 
thanks to students of the University of 
Minnesota for helping clean up the day  
after the event! A full list of Casino Night 
donors and sponsors will be published  
in the 2010–2011 annual report. 

disABILITIES EXPO 
On May 7, Turnstone hosted the 2011 
disABILITIES Expo. This year’s event  
was attended by more than 1,100 guests.  
Thank you to the sponsors, guests, and 
many volunteers for their support. A full  
list of disABILITIES Expo sponsors will be 
published in the 2010–2011 annual report. 

 
THEY BUILT IT 
Congratulations to the Turnstone Ramp 
Builders. In March, the volunteer group 
received The Father Tom O’Connor Light  
of Christ Award from St. Mary’s Catholic 
Church. The award included a $500 grant, 
which will be used to help support 
Turnstone’s residential ramp  
building program.   

Dr. Rudy and Rhonda Kachmann and IPFW 
for their support of the Wheelchair Tennis 
Open in June.  

The United Way of Allen County, Organized 
Labor, Holsum of Fort Wayne, Edy’s Grand 
Ice Cream, ITT Corporation, and the many 
volunteers who made this year’s annual  
client picnic possible. 

Pizza Hut of Fort Wayne for holding another 
successful Turnstone Buffet Night. More  
than $2,950 was raised to support the  
agency and its programs.  

Plymouth Congregational Church and  
Saint Vincent de Paul Church for their  
support of the Turnstone residential  
ramp building program. 

The Theta Theta Chapter of the Psi  
Iota Xi Sorority for its gift to purchase  
adaptive tricycles and pediatric speech- 
therapy equipment. 

The Saint Charles fourth-grade class for once 
again organizing its successful Read-A-Thon. 
This year, the students raised more  
than $2,350.  

The Ian and Mimi Rolland Foundation for its 
continued support of Turnstone’s adult  
day program.  

The Shank Family Foundation for its support  
of the Kimbrough Early Learning Center.
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The University of Saint Francis School of 
Creative Arts for once again partnering with 
Turnstone to create a photography exhibition 
of children and adults with disabilities for 
permanent display at the agency. 

Culver’s on Dupont Road for holding another 
successful Day of Caring. More than $1,000 was 
raised to support the agency and its programs. 
Plan to attend the next one on October 19. 

The AWS Foundation for its grant in support  
of Turnstone’s sports and recreationprogram. 

The John Chapman Fund, Kiwanis Club of  
NE Fort Wayne, Master Works Foundation, 
Parrot Charitable Foundation, Senior Jaycees, 
and Wilson Foundation for their support of 
Turnstone’s programs and services.  

The CVS Caremark Community Grant 
Program for its support of Turnstone’s 
pediatric-therapy program. 

IPFW’s Student Athlete Leadership Team for 
hosting its annual Dons Dodge It event. The 
proceeds from this year’s event totaled $500 
and will help support Turnstone’s sports and 
recreation program. 

THANKS TO ...

Turnstone has created the Chairman’s  
Circle to recognize individual donors who  
have made cumulative gifts of $250 or more  
in fiscal year 2011–12. Please see the enclosed 
envelope for the different club levels. Each 
level has varying levels of recognition and 
“membership perks.” For more information on 
the Chairman’s Circle, contact Jennifer Neher 
at (260) 483-2100 or jennifer@turnstone.org.

OUR WISH LIST

Markers 

Play-Doh  

Construction paper 

Sentence strips  

Birdseed  

Masking tape 

Divided foam plates 

8-ounce foam cups 

Paper towels 

Napkins 

Baby wipes 

Plastic utensils 

Food service gloves 

Ziploc bags 

Tempera paint  

Kleenex
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Needed and suggested items

A NEW WAY 
TO HONOR  
OUR DONORS

Thanks to the students from the University of 
Minnesota who helped clean after Casino Night.

Mark Wellman & The Dancing Wheels

...

...

...

...

...

...

...

...

...

...

...
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David Barnes 
New Haven Women 
	 of the Moose 
 
Della Fay Bayes 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Parks   
 
Justin & Jason Beaver 
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes 
 
Linda “Meg” Bierbaum 
Mr. Elliott Andrew Bierbaum 
Mr. David Bierbaum  
Ms. Tonia Graber  
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Horn   
Mrs. Marge Megles-Norris  
 
Velvaree Blackmon 
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes  
 
Kate Bodkin 
American Legion Auxillary  
	 Unit 330  
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Bandor  
Mr. & Mrs. David  
	 Buffington 
Mrs. Lois Buuck      
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Falls 
Fort Wayne Street Rod  
	 Association 
Mr. & Mrs. William  
	 Freiburger 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Gager   
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Gerard 
Mr. Steven McDevitt 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Neely  
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Owens 
Mr. & Mrs. David Reas 
Mr. & Mrs. John Stump 
 
Joan Braun 
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Beasley   
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Beck 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Dowling 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Hill   
Kelley Buick GMC      
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Murray  
 
Rhoda Brosius 
Ms. Marcille Buuck     
 
Merle Burton 
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Guebard 
 
Steven Carrol 
Ms. Helen Allison     
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Berry  
Mr. Allen Binning      
Ms. Carol Ford 
Mrs. Kathryn Heckman 
Mrs. Mary Hitzemann 
Mr. & Mrs. James Mast 
Mrs. Cathy McBride 
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Mensing 
Regency Place of  
	 Fort  Wayne 
Cherie Somerville      
Ms. Stephanie Thompson  
Ms. Patricia Thurber    
Ms. Karen Tyner       
Mr. & Mrs. August Verstynen 
 
Wally Christ 
Mrs. Linda Christ      
 

Mr. & Mrs. Rex Melchi  
Metro Detroit ASA    
Northrop Choral Association 
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Novak  
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Novak   
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Novak   
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Novak  
Novi Parks & Recreation 
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Orendorff 
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Preest 
Mr. Richard Primeau   
Resurrection Lutheran  
	 Church 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  
	 Rodenbeck 
Mr. & Mrs. Mac Routen  
Mr. & Mrs. Delbert Scheiman 
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan  
	 Schoenefeld 
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Sgro  
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  
	 Stambaugh 
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Stinson   
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  
	 Stoppenhagen 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Storie   
Mr. & Mrs. David 
	 Vanderpool 
Mrs. Vicki Welch      
Ms. Sheila Westerman 
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Wyss  
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Younghans 
 
Steve Porter 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Porter  

Eric Daseler 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Wood  
 
Kathryn Deisch 
Ms. Tonia Graber      
 
Alonzo Drennon 
Ms. Judy Hampson      
 
Mervin & Lorraine Ehle 
Mr. Dennis Ehle       
 
Ralph & Ruth Ehle 
Mr. Dennis Ehle      
 
BruceEwing 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Louraine     
 
Anna Fink 
Ms. Julie Heeter      
 
Barb Fuzy 
Ms. Patricia MacWhorter  
 
Doris Gerber 
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Ehle   
 
Flave Hall 
Ms. Betty Hall       
 
Ken Hamilton 
Mr. & Mrs. W. Paul Wolf   
 
Susie Heingartner 
Mrs. Tina Acosta      
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Andrews  
Ms. Samantha Balboni    
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Brady    
Ms. Kristene Caldwell    
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Carr 
Mr. Dan Chambers  
Ms. Phyllis Crace      
Mrs. Mary Crothers 
Miss Megan Crothers     
Ms. Leatha Fairchild    
Mrs. Cindy Geisman     
Grabill Bank        
Ms. Debra Greene      
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Grepke 
Ms. Martha Harrold     
Mr.& Mrs. Pam Hoffman 
Mrs. Linda Jackson    
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Jerraid   
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Jordan   
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Keeler   
Ms. Kim Knapper       
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond 
	 Loughlin 
Mrs. Nancy Louraine     
Ms. Cheryl Luegring     
Ms. Martha Mawhorr 
Dr. & Mrs. Alan McGee   	
MEBAC Inc.         
Mrs. Lori Norman     
Ms. Rhonda Powell     
Mr. Bill Prasuhn      
Mrs. Cindi Rolleston    
Mrs. Liz Sanders      
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Snyder 
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Sorrell 
Ms. Sandra Stabler     
Mr. Christopher Stebing   
Mr. & Mrs. David Stebing  
Mrs. Beverly Steinkamp   
Mrs. Darlene Stucky     
Mrs. Becky Teagarden   
Mr. & Mrs. Don Terman   
Ms. Patricia Thomson    

Charles Reed 
Mr. & Mrs. Walt Noll   
 
Jerry Routen 
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Guebard 
 
Rachael Ruppert 
Ms. Arlene Thorn      
 
Joel W. Salon 
Mrs. Marilyn Salon     
 
C.L. “Pete” Schaefer 
Mr. & Mrs. David  
	 Hughes 
 
Evelyn Schaefer 
Mr. & Mrs. James Harvey 
 
Arthur Schertz 
Ms. Diane Schertz  
 
Dorothy Schlie 
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes 
 
Marion Sharples 
Mrs. Martha Thompson   
 
Tom Silva 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Boyd 
 
Sylvia Solt 
Ms. Cynthia Caldwell    
Mrs. Judy Kissinger    
Ms. Kelli Murbach      
 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Trump  
Mrs. Barbara Uecker    
Mrs. Debra VanDriel     
Mrs. Becky Weimerskirch 
Mrs. Diane Winkeljohn    
Mrs. Denise Wood      
 
Nicholas Heiny 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Inskeep 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Louraine    
 
John Hogan 
Mr. & Mrs. John Skelly 
 
Muriel Hornberger 
Mrs. E. Wade Adams     
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert 		
	 Bultemeier 
Mr. & Mrs. David Callahan  
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Cleveland 
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Crell   
Mr. Michael DeWald     
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen DeWald  
Mrs. Ann Eckrich      
Mrs. Nancy Ford      
Ms. Mary Geesaman  
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Giant    
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Gillig  
Ms. Barbara Girvin     
Mr. Tom Hornberger    
Mr. John Hornberger   
Link Environmental 
	 Equipment 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mason  
Mr. & Mrs. David Matson  
Ms. Iona Melchi       
Mrs. Jean Ann Mendenhall 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Murray  
Republic Services      
Mr. & Mrs. David Roth   
Mrs. Jeanne Schouweiler 
Ms. Julie Shaw       
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Sink  
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Sink    
Mr. & Mrs. Percy Talati  
Mr. Gregg Walbridge   
 
Mark Houser 
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes 
 
G. Jackman 
Ms. Arlene Thorn      
 
Dr. Robert Kimbrough 
Mrs. Joan Kimbrough     
 
Carlee Klotz 
Mrs. Sharon Brockus    
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rowe  
 
James Krewson 
Mrs. Denise Cheviron    
Ms. Thelma Correa     
Mr. & Mrs. David Kelley  
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Krewson   
Ms. Carol Lipp       
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Miller  
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Miller  
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Nolan  
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Pruitt   
Mrs. Cheryl Pruitt     
Mr. Ralph Rearick     
Ms. Marilyn Reinking    
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Rodewald   
Ms. Margaret Slack     
Mr. & Mrs. George Stewart 
Mr. James Tanner     
Mrs. Denise Wood 
Dr. & Mrs. Alan McGee 

Poe Volunteer Fire  
	 Department     
Mrs. Audrey Pulver     
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sabin 
Mrs. Janet Terzi 
 
Jeanette Sowers 
Ms. Cheryl Barton      
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Buuck  
Mrs. Patty Buuck      
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Byers    
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Carcione     
Mr. & Mrs. Clayton Crum   
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Fox    
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Lauer 
Ms. Cheryl Phillips    
Ms. Marsha Smith      
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Sowers 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Sowers 
 
Dale Swaidner 
Mr. Donald Bowser      
Mr. & Mrs. Don 
	 Branchflower 
Coventry Villas Assn.    
Mr. Robert Etzler     
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Garver 
Mr. & Mrs. Kermit Jones  
Mrs. Carol Klein      
Mrs. Jeanette Lohse     
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Lohse    
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Martin    
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Merrifield 
Ms. Muriel Mosher     
Ms. Judith Noe       
 

Dorothy LaFontaine 
Mrs. Mary Byanski     
Columbia Track Club    
Mrs. Vicki Dunscombe   
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Londeree  
Roger’s Markets, Inc.    
Mr. & Mrs. Craig VanMatre 
 
Lisa Liechty 
Mr. Larry Fisher     
 
Margene Lybarger 
Mrs. Phyllis Diehm     
 
Judith Kay McBride 
Ms. Julie Heeter     
 
Dave McCutchan 
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Guebard      
 
Kay Michael 
Mr. & Mrs. David Hughes 
 
Richard G. Nill Sr. 
Mrs. Charlotte Nill   
 
Vicky Ostermeyer 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Adair    
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Adair   
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Agness  
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Allen   
Mr. & Mrs. John Batuello  
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Berning  
Ms. Amanda Bieberich    
Ms. Rose Boutin       
Ms. Melissa Boxell     
Ms. Joan Bredemeyer 
Bryant Court Association 
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory 
	 Bultemeier 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Busch    
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Buse     
Mr. Richard Cain     
Ms. Darlene Clevenger 
Ms. Becky Clifton      
Ms. Jenny Dailey      
Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
	 Didomenico 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Doerffler 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Doerffler 
Mr. & Mrs. David Driscoll 
Ms. Marilyn Eddy     
Mrs. Joyce Geise     
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Gentile   
Mr. Kirk Grable       
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Guebard 
Mr. & Mrs. Herm Guenin   
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher  
	 Hale 
Mr. Craig Hazelett    
Mrs. Jerome Henry   
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Hesterman  
Ms. Jane Hilt        
Mr. & Mrs. Todd  
	 Hockemeyer  
Ms. Marilyn Hoffman     
Ms. Summer Honor     
Ms. Jill Jellison      
Mrs. Jennifer King     
Ms. Judy Kleifgen     
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Lacy    
Lane Middle School    
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Lash   
Mr. & Mrs. David Lazzer  
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Lemert   
Mrs. Jean Light      
Mrs. Carla Logan     
Ms. Nancy Lovejoy    
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Lynch   

Ms. Rose Ryan       
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Sagers 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Sordelet 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Steiner   
Ms. Anita Swaidner     
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Swaidner 
Mr. Lynn Swaidner     
Mr. & Mrs. Merrill Swaidner  
Mr. & Mrs. Percy Talati  
Ms. Lois Vagasky     
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Weber   
Mr. & Mrs. David Williams 
 
Betty Thieme 
Mrs. Gretchen Bonsib    
 
Dorothy Thompson 
Ms. Barbara Fayard    
 
Ernie Wagner 
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Guebard      
 
Robert Warnock 
Ms. Suzanne Schlagenhauf  
 
David Welker 
Ms. Nancy Hann       
Mr. David Hopper      
Mr. & Mrs. Ernie Nine   
Mr. Dick Wilson  
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MEMORIALS
Thanks to all who gave honoraria and memorials to Turnstone between 
January 7, 2011, and May 11, 2011.

IN MEMORY OF...

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Myron & Joyce Tarr’s 	 
	 50th Wedding 
	 Anniversary 
Mr. & Mrs. Maury Tarr   
 
Delmar & Pat Gerbers’  
	 60th Wedding  
	 Anniversary 
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Gerbers   
Mr. & Mrs. Kenton Gerbers   
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Rodenbeck 
 
Tina & Jeremy  
	 Alexander’s Wedding 
Mr. & Mrs.		   
	 Sean Wooldridge   
 
Parkinson’s Patients  
	 & Caregivers 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenton  
	 Buesching 
 
Michael Cahill 
Robert Goldstine  
	 Foundation, Inc.      

 
Grant Crawford 
Dr. & Mrs. John Crawford  
 
Ross Ehle 
Mrs. Donna Miller     
 
Kathy Gerbers’ Birthday 
Mrs. Karen Rodenbeck    
 
Devin Gilliam 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Witte   
 
Deb Guebard 
Mrs. Darlene Stucky      
 
Mark Johnson 
Ms. Ruth Johnson      
 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Johnson 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Johnson 
 
Autry Keener 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Crabill   
 
Luke Labas 
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Cleaver 
	 Corcoran 

 
Ms. Deb DeSanto      
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kaszowski  
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Labas  
Mr. Robert O’Dell      
Ms. Karen Plakosh      
 
Alex Leckron 
Mr. Terry Shockey      
 
Colin McIntire 
Mr. & Mrs. Jon McIntire  
 
Emily Mead 
Dr. & Mrs. James Platt   
 
Vickie Meyers 
Mr. Gerald Loyd       
 
Tanner Pfeiffer 
Mr. & Mrs. Lonnie  
	 Hixon   
Mr. & Mrs. DeVon  
	 Schuman  
Ms. Margaret Wolfe     
 Sarah Sims 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob  
	 McCullough  

 
Casey Sowers 
Mr. & Mrs. Kelly  
	 Clevenger 
Mr. & Mrs. Willie  
	 Hernandez 
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Sowers 
 
Percy Talati 
Ms. Kathy Callen      
 
Kevin Weingartner 
Mr. & Mrs. Dick  
	 Helmkamp  
 
Norm Wente’s Birthday 
Mrs. Karen Rodenbeck    
 
Tom Woenker 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Fox 

IN HONOR OF...

ODDS AND ENDS
We need volunteers! For more information  

on volunteer opportunities at Turnstone,  

please contact Beth Moody at (260) 483-2100  

or beth@turnstone.org. 

JFLendingahand.com is joining Discover Fort Wayne! 

The week of August 15 will be Lend a Hand Week. 

Look for more information on the festivities soon. 

Join “The Jerk League” on Saturday, August 13,  

for its second Charity Golf Outing. This year’s 

proceeds will support Turnstone! The event  

begins at 8 a.m. For more information,  

contact James Redmond at (260) 413-0734  

or jamesjredmond@yahoo.com.
...
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